DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES

1416 NINTH STREET, P.O. BOX 942836 SACRAMENTO, CA 94236-0001 (916) 653-5791

June 8, 2018

Mr. Mark Wilson Wilson Vineyard Properties Post Office Box 307 Clarksburg, California 95612

Dear Mr. Wilson:

Beginning June 18 and continuing through June 29, the Department of Water Resources (DWR) will be conducting environmental and boundary surveys on the properties depicted on the enclosed map and pursuant to DWR's Order of Entry (JCCP No. 4594). This work will support the design and engineering plans for California WaterFix facilities. Information about WaterFix can be found online at https://www.californiawaterfix.com.

The environmental surveys will include a visual assessment of environmental conditions on your property. If necessary, minor ground disturbances with a shovel or hand trowel may be used to identify plants or soils. Any disturbance will be compacted immediately.

In addition, DWR employees will be searching for property boundary evidence throughout the area to comply with land surveying legal duties under California law. Survey stakes flagged with colored ribbons may be used to identify marks used in the survey that are not property boundaries. They may also be used to identify existing boundary marks recovered during the course of the survey. Surveys conducted on this visit are for collection of boundary location evidence only and boundary determinations and staking will be completed at a future date.

To ensure a complete and comprehensive land survey, please consider providing DWR with copies of any survey maps, notes, or other pertinent information that may help establish boundary lines in your neighborhood. Information can be provided to Daniel Mardock at daniel.mardock@water.ca.gov. A meeting can also be arranged with DWR's land surveying office to discuss information that may help establish boundary lines in advance of our fieldwork. If you are interested in scheduling a meeting, please call (916) 704-6914.

A DWR representative will notify you 72 hours in advance of entering your property. Should you have any questions in the meantime, please do not hesitate to contact Rebecca Nicholas at (916) 267-8856. Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Allan Davis

Supervising Right of Way Agent

Enclosures

